STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

Monday 20th April 2020 

Due to COVID-19 restrictions this meeting was held remotely via telephone conference.
	Councillors Present:
	Kate Carter-Windle, Andy Hinton, John Parry, Jonny Rosemont, Andrew Henderson, Bruce Norgrove

	Public:  1
	

	Also, in attendance:
       

Clerk
	N/A
Annette Fowler


PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
Prior to the council meeting commencing there will be an opportunity of up to 15 minutes for members of the public to make comments and to ask questions of the Parish Council.
N/A
1651
To receive apologies for absence
Cllr Meadowcroft
1652
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).
None
1653
Minutes of the last meeting 
The minutes from the meeting held on 17th February 2020 were approved and will be signed as an accurate record by Cllr Carter-Windle.

Matters arising

None
1654
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A)

Full reports can be found on the PC website www.steeplebartonparishcouncil.org


Full reports from Cllr Hudspeth and Cllr Jackson can be read online via the above link.



Cllr Jackson - 

I have been having a weekly zoom meeting on a Sunday with the Lib Dem group of councillors. Our leader, Andy Graham, has spoken with the other group leaders and officers, and is reporting back to us. He has been asking about the possibilities of having virtual meetings, especially the smaller committees and the Cabinet. We are particularly keen to see some form of meeting of the Uplands planning committee.  As of last Sunday, we have not had any progress to report on this suggestion.

Cllr Carter-Windle asked Cllr Jackson if he had an update on the additional planning application from the Irons site, Cllr Jackson confirmed no news.
Cllr Hudspeth -  
Highlights from the full report –

Impressed with the community spirit in The Bartons with the volunteer group that has been created to help and support our vulnerable residents. Similar groups have been set up across the county. Weekly conference calls with the other Oxfordshire Leaders; Cherwell, City, South, Vale and West to ensure we all are working together and not duplicating work. I also hold weekly briefings with the Labour & Liberal opposition parties at County to ensure that everybody is kept up to date with the latest information and again we can share ideas.

There have been issues with the national distribution of Personal Protective Equipment (PPE). To assist the process, on the 9th April Oxfordshire County Council received and despatched 16,128 masks, 26,508 gloves, 18,368 Aprons, and 1,840 Goggles. That is a total of 62,844 bits of PPE kit to 69 providers across the county. In addition, we have placed an order of over £1 million for additional stock to help across the county.

Primary school allocations have been completed on time with a 100% first preference rate in the Bartons ward.
Cllr Rosemont asked about Oxfordshire healthcare provisions. Cllr Hudspeth confirmed that OUHT have put in some great barriers at the JR. 
1655
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

Churchyard maintenance contribution – a letter had been received from The Parochial Church Council of St Mary’s Church, Steeple Barton, asking the PC to consider making a contribution of £650.00 towards the maintenance of the churchyard.  
RESOLVED:
THAT, a contribution of £650 would be given.  This amount was agreed by all present.   

1656
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda
a) COVID-19 – Volunteers group working well. There is currently a problem with bonfires in the village. Cllr Rosemont responded that there were blurred lines in terms of suitability especially now. He has been working with the technical officer at WODC who have advised that burning of any sort is not suitable during the pandemic. If it happens that it is deemed to be a statutory nuisance, WOCD will send out letters if required. Any Villager currently experiencing issues should report any incidents to WODC directly, see link below.
https://www.westoxon.gov.uk/environment/noise-pests-pollution-and-air-quality/noise-and-other-nuisances/ 
b) Parish Noticeboard – The current board needs to be replaced. The PC have received a quotation for £750.00 from Mark Probbitts. Cllr Parry asked that the wood be treated, Cllr Hinton confirmed it would be. 

RESOLVED,

THAT, the PC would proceed with the quotation received. This was proposed by Cllr Parry and seconded by Cllr Carter-Windle. Cllr Hinton confirmed that he would make contact with Mark.  

c) Cllr Carter-Windle had received a complaint from a Worton Road resident regarding cars parking outside village shop. The issue was discussed, all agreed that we as a Parish Council can do very little. Cllr Hudspeth confirmed that it would be very difficult to have yellow lines and ongoing enforcement. Cllr Rosemont suggested we put another notice in the Bulletin and DFP reminding people to park in the Club car park, Cllr Carter-Windle will arrange for this to happen. 

1657 
Reports
(a) School Governors report – No report this month


(b) Highways, pavements and verge 






Cllr Henderson confirmed that it was time to arrange the 5 year tree survey. The Clerk will contact Nicholsons who carried out the last survey to ask for a quote. Any required work thereafter will be put out to tender.
Cllr Parry – Mill Lane – currently in discussions with Chris Grain regarding the section south of the Ford.  Cllr Jackson confirmed that the Council are responsible for the muddy track. The other area could possibly belong to the Mill. Cllr Carter-Windle asked if the Ford was still useable. Cllr Hudspeth will check the records to find out who is responsible and will report back.  



(c) Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields




Nothing to report as the club is currently closed. The Memorial stone is nearly ready to be placed and this will hopefully happen in the next couple of weeks. There have been reports of people using the play area. The PC will add a note in the bulletin to remind the village that the play area and MUGA are both closed for the duration.

1658
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson

None


1659
Finances 


a)
Accounts for Payment 
i. To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix B to agenda)
ii. Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 20th April 2019 
THAT, all payments listed were approved.
1660
To receive items for next agenda



COVID-19

1661
For Information only 

Clerk confirmed that notification of the first of two Precept payments of £10,540 had been received.
Cllr Hudspeth thanked the PC and the volunteer group for all their hard work. 
1662
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 18th May 2020 either by telephone conference or at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8.00pm. 
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